Faculty Salary and Budget Committee
Minutes of January 22, 2010
PRESENT:
Aaron Baxter, Wally Boeve, Pat Bravender, Lawrence Burns, Marinus DeBruine, Gregg Dimkoff, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Linda Grinstead, Heather Gulgin, Robert Hollister, Zach Kurmas, Donijo Robbins (Chair), Pat Thorpe, Andrew Topper (for Doug Busman), Xandra Xu

Absent: 
Milt Ford, Fran Kelleher
1. The meeting was Called to Order at 12 Noon. 

2. The Minutes of November 20, 2009 were approved, as submitted.

3. Announcements 
The Chair reported the GVSU “ Know Your Numbers” campaign runs through the end of January. 

The Chair reported that on December 4, 2009, Executive Committee of the Senate approved further exploration of the ideas contained in the Budgetary Principles memo and forwarded the material to the Office of the Provost. 

The Chair reported that at the same meeting of the Executive Committee of the Senate, the Faculty Compensation Equity summary was approved and forwarded to the Office of the Provost, with a request for an update on the overload compensation review early in the 2010 Winter term. 


Joe Godwin reported that a cut in state appropriations of approximately 10-20% of the allotted 62 million dollars is expected.  

Joe Godwin further reported that enrollment for Winter 2010 term is up 2.7%.  
There was discussion on ways to ensure a student can finish their degree within a four-year timeframe or if an accelerated three-year program, or the development of cohorts to move through programs would be feasible.
In response to a question from the floor on whether Grand Valley employees are, or will be, considered as state employees for the purposes of healthcare, Joe Godwin replied that Grand Valley employees are not considered state employees. 

4. The additional information distributed earlier on the M.Ed. degree budget was discussed.   

A Motion was made and Supported to waive the final plan for the M.Ed. in Educational Technology, as written, including the additional material presented at this meeting. 
Approved Unanimously

5. The material posted on the FSBC BlackBoard site regarding changes to the Faculty Handbook language in Section 3.06 for the Guidelines for Implementing Reduction in Faculty Due to Changing Enrollment Patterns was discussed.   Changes were made to the document during the meeting for clarification purposes. 

A Motion was made and Supported to accept the document, including the changes made at this meeting, and forward it to the Executive Committee of the Senate for their review. 
Approved Unanimously

6. College of Health Professions reorganization prospectus & waiver to final plan – No Discussion

7. CLAS LSLC Comprehensive major prospectus – No Discussion

8. The meeting adjourned at 1:30pm. 
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